
Nikki’s 
Notes 

Ever since 
December 12th, we've had the 
privilege of having Matt's 
parents here with us. Not only 
has it been special to have 
family here during Christmas, 
but it was made "extra special " 
by them being here for the 
birth of Judah Lee. Matt's dad, 
Kevin, had to leave shortly after 
Christmas, but our prayers 
were answered when Judah 
came before Kevin's 
departure. Matt's mom, 
Michelle, has been able to stay 
a few extra weeks to help us 
get settled back into our new 
normal life. Both of them 
sacrificed a lot of time from 
their home lives and other 
children to be here with us. 
However, Matt and I, along 
with all of our kids, are very 
thankful to have had Grandma 
and Grandpa here. They will 
definitely be missed.

January 10, 2017

Faithful Friends, Family, and Supporters, 

Happy New Year 2017! A new year is always an exciting 
time to start anew in the Lord’s work. We are excited about the 
path ahead and also excited to share some special blessings 
from this past month.  

We had a very special Christmas 
this year - our third child, Judah 
Lee was born on December 25th! 
Although he came a few weeks 
early, the Lord protected the 
health of both Nikki and Judah. 

Obviously, we weren’t able to be 
too involved with the special 

Christmas program at the church, 
but services went very well under the leadership of our ministry 
partners. Several visitors came, including Net and Bunteoun, 
two men we have been witnessing to regularly. Please pray that 
the Lord will continue to work in their hearts, as well as others 
who visited.

Please be in prayer for a single mother named Srah that we met 
out soul-winning. Recently she has begun coming to church 
services and sending her children to the Sunday Bible club. 
Previous exposure to the Gospel has made her receptive, but 
there is need for repentance and true understanding in her life. 

In the last part of this month (January), we are planning to do 
some special outreach at some nearby factories. These factories 
are in a rural area, and most of the workers are villagers who are 
brought in from small farming communities. We will be 
distributing media, including the testimony recordings we 
made recently, and witnessing to workers as they change shifts. 
Several thousand people work at these factories - please pray 
that the Lord will use this effort to create opportunities and 
bring souls to salvation. 

For His Name’s Sake,

The Brown Family 
Romans 15:20-21

Prayer Requests 

• Health and safety

• Salvation of Bunteoun & Riem, Meng 
Hong, Sak, Net, Srah

• Factory Outreach Project

Judah Lee Brown


